



PJM Interconnection 2750 Monroe Blvd. Audubon, PA 19403

## VIA Electronic Delivery

July 29, 2025

The Honorable Governor Mike DeWine 77 South High St., 30<sup>th</sup> Floor Columbus, OH 43215

Dear Governor DeWine,

Thank you for your correspondence dated July 17, 2025 wherein you discuss your thoughts about the two open PJM Board of Manager vacancies and engagement with state Governor's offices.

Speaking on behalf of the PJM Board of Managers (PJM Board), PJM welcomes the opportunity to meet with you (and all of our policymakers) to hear your perspective, provide assistance as well as education about the status of the power grid. We will be happy to facilitate deeper engagement in whatever form/forum that you recommend.

As to the two open Board positions, the Nominating Committee, which consists of both representatives from the PJM Board along with PJM Members from our five sectors, responded to the correspondence received by multiple Governors associated with this same topic. That response is linked <a href="here">here</a>. In this correspondence, the Nominating Committee details how PJM Board members are elected and encouraged the submission of qualified candidates through the applicant portal <a href="mailto:PJMBoard@KornFerry.com">PJMBoard@KornFerry.com</a>.

Thank you again for your valuable feedback, and we look forward to a continued productive relationship with both you and the State of Ohio.

Sincerely,

David E. Mills Chair, PJM Board of Managers

cc: Jeanine Johnson, Chair, PJM Nominating Committee